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In the publication, “Public Reimbursement of
Prescription Drugs Used for Off-Label Indications
in Ontario,”1 my co-author and I identified only one
drug with a serious safety warning directly related
to a reimbursed off-label use. Our investigation was
initiated because the Canadian Agency for Drugs and
Technologies in Health had recommended based on
a cost-saving perspective that bevacizumab be used
off-label as the preferred initial therapy for intravitreal
treatment of retinal conditions over the more expensive
drugs of aflibercept and ranibizumab which have regu-
latory approval for the treatment of retinal disorders.2

Lexchin raises some issues related to our article in
an editorial.3 He notes that the safety concerns about
bevacizumab are contested. While this may be the
case, bevacizumab’s Product Monograph includes

a safety warning that the drug is not authorized for 
intravitreal use in Canada4, indicating that Health 
Canada considers the drug’s risks outweigh its benefit 
for the treatment of retinal conditions, and so our point 
remains valid. Lexchin also states that “indications 
chosen by companies and validated by trials that a 
company controls should not be the basis for deciding 
how public money is spent”3 but presents no practical 
alternative. In my opinion, public money should not 
be used to reimburse off-label use of a drug, that is 
not formulated for the indication and has a serious 
safety warning against such use, based upon a recom-
mendation to governments from a health technology 
assessment organization that is funded by the same 
governments that are looking for reasons to justify 
cutting costs.5
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